
 

 
Illness 
This week, there has been an incredibly high number of absences from school. I appreciate that there are 
bugs doing the rounds at the moment and that some of these absences are unavoidable, however, please 
could I remind everyone that children can continue to attend school with some minor illnesses – I have 
attached the NHS guidance to this newsletter which advises when children should stay at home and when 
they can attend school. Many thanks for your continued support in this matter. 
 
School Uniform 
Please could I remind all parents/carers that trainers are not a part of our uniform. Since Christmas a lot 
of children have been coming to school in very expensive brand-new trainers – these are not part of school 
uniform, are likely to get damaged at school and do not support children’s growing feet in the same way a 
pair of sturdy shoes would. Please could I therefore ask all parents to send their child into school in a pair 
of sturdy black shoes. If you are having any financial difficulties which prevent you from purchasing school 
shoes, please contact Miss Duckworth at school who will be only too happy to help. 
 
Open Morning 
Next Friday, 2nd February, we will be holding our termly open morning at school. This is an excellent 
opportunity for you to come into school and see your child/ren in their classroom. You will be able to get a 
real feel for what the children are learning and how they are learning. There will be free refreshments on 
offer so please do come and join us – the open morning will be from 9am – 10:15am. Many thanks and we 
hope to see you there! 
 
Safeguarding 
We have had a focus on safeguarding in school this week and the children have been reminded of what to 
do if they feel unsafe, how to report any bullying – either in person or online, how to keep themselves safe 
online and who their trusted adults are, both in school and at home. The children responded really well to 
this work and even told some visitors to school all about what they knew. Our visitors commented to us that 
the children they spoke to were a real credit to our school and knew all about how to keep themselves safe 
– they also praised our strong safeguarding ethos. 
If you have any questions around safeguarding, please feel free to contact one of our Designated 
Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) in school, who are: Ms Blackledge, Miss Duckworth, Mr Morris  and Miss Davies. 
If you have any questions about attendance, please contact our Attendance Lead, Ms Blackledge, or our 
Attendance Officer, Mrs Ramsbottom.  
 
Wake Up Wednesdays 
We will now be sharing a weekly online safety newsletter, called Wake Up Wednesdays, with all parents and 
children. The newsletters are designed to support both parents/carers and their children with staying safe 
online and are produced by The National College. If you have any online safeguarding concerns, please 
contact our Online Safety Lead, Ms Blackledge. 
 
Ms R Blackledge 
(Acting Headteacher) 
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Class Attendance for this week 

 
Congratulations this week to class 5A! 

    
                          Green: 97%+           Amber: 95 – 97%            Red: Below 95% 

 
3M 3FP 4B 4CW 5A 5C 6L 6LV 

79.1% 94.2% 82.3% 90% 96.3% 84.1% 92% 93.3% 

 

                                 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday, 2nd February – Open Morning in School 

Monday, 5th February – Young Voices Concert in Manchester 

Friday, 9th February – last day of half term 

Monday, 19th February – INSET Day, school closed 

Tuesday, 20th February – school re-opens 

Friday, 1st March – 6L class assembly 

 
 
 
                



 

 

  



 


